








Tulloch Faminly Partners, LP            
28223 Highway 78 
Ramona, CA 92065   

                                                                                       
 

January 15, 2013 

 

Mr. Brian Swanson 
SDG&E Land Manager-Northeast 
8335 Century Park CT., CP11D 
San Diego, CA 92123-1569 
 
 
Mr. Swanson 
 
We, Tulloch Family Partners, LP are writing you to voice our disappointment in hearing that the 
upgrade of TL637 has been delayed further.  This has been carrying on for over two years and the 
line is still a hazard to our ranch and the general public.  As you know our ranch was the location of 
the origin of the Witch Creek fire in 2007 and over 5 years later it has yet to be upgraded to steel 
poles and longer insulators. 
 
This line crosses over 5 miles of our property.  The application process is extremely burdensome and 
invasive to our cattle operation.  While we have worked proactively with you and the company to 
make the studies and reviews as smooth as possible, we have experienced consultants not heeding 
to directions provided by SDG&E.  Parking in front of gates, wandering off the easement, driving in 
wet conditions are just a few of the continual problems and in general we do not want them on the 
property any longer.  These reviews are causing us more headaches than just getting the job done 
and over with.   
 
It is my understanding that the CPUC is intending to require further environmental reviews.  Well 
would you please let them know that we have been studied and reviewed a number of times and this 
ranch is not going to be harmed by the upgrading of this line.  In fact, there is more harm being done 
by continuing to delay the upgrade.  As I write this letter we are experiencing a strong Santa Ana wind 
and with the 30 degree temperatures we do not cherish the thought that SDG&E could cut our power 
off during the wind because the line has not been upgraded.  Further studies and reviews are not 
going to reduce the winds and they are not going to change the fact that equipment and people must 
be upon the land to make the changes.  I just do not understand the reasoning behind the CPUC’s 
decision to delay. 
 
Would you please provide my letter to the CPUC and if any of their personnel wish to discuss this 
further I would be happy to do so.  This delaying is a waste of ratepayers money and a burden on us 
landowners. 
 
Sincerely 
 
 
Glenn E. Drown 
Tulloch Family Partners 
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